THE HOLLAND CLUB INC .

Houston, Texas

March 1969

Correspondence address: Miss Mary Kaye Herron 3316 Las Palmas #3 Houston 77027 MO 7-5076; CA 7-2161

Mr. Cordy Hoogendam Houston - 77008 862-6510

Treasurer: Mr. George Flinkerbusch 14311 Duncannon Houston - 77015 455-1147

Dear Member:

If you were not at the Annual Meeting - Bonco Party on February 22, you missed a very fine evening. During the business meeting the following were elected New Officers for 1969-70:

President: Mr. Cordy Hoogendam Vice-Pres.: Mr. Carl Van Nes

Treasurer: Mr. George Flinkerbusch Secretary: Miss Mary Kaye Herron

Board Members: Mrs. Joyce Al Mr. Chatrou Mr. R. Dykstra Ars. C. Flowers Ar. J. Schroif

We thank the outgoing officers for their time and all their efforts towards making a job well done. We shall do our best to keep up the good work and ask you to join us in keeping up the fine tradition of the Holland Club.

ORANJE BALL

Our first event will be the Oranje Ball. This party is planned for: The Ram's Club, Palm Room 2710 Albany / McGowan Saturday, May 3, 1969 8:00 P.M.

There will be music for the dance fams, free set-ups, and a hearty breakfast to be served around midnight, not to mention several door prizes. Watch the next issue of your club Bulletin for more details.

During the first meeting of the Board, following the concensus of members at the annual meeting, it was decided to raise the annual dues to \$.75 per month, or \$8.00 yearly. Since the By-laws of the Club require that this be read two months before adopting the change, there will be several copies of the By-laws available at our next meetings. The dues for the current fiscal year are NOW DUE. Each member can add the extra \$2.00 to their current \$6.00 payment at this time or pay the old amount and contribute the remainder in two months, when the change becomes effective. For your convenience, there is a slip on the bottom of this bulletin to send to our Treasurer. Please make all checks payable to the Treasury of The Holland Club, Inc.

1969 GROUP FLITE:

We still do not have the minimum required for the gourp flite. If we do not have a minimum of 25 Club Member passengers by May 1, 1969, the flite will have to be cancelled for this year. Please let us know or contact Mr. N. Ernstein at Van Ness International Travel, P. O. Box 3301, Houston, Texas 77001, phone CA 7-3171, as soon as possible. Because of these comparatively inexpensive rates, we would like to see as many members as possible profit from this opportunity. In case the flite has to be cancelled, your deposit will be refunded.

QUEEN'S BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION:

Be sure to make plans on your calendar of special events for the Annual celebration in honor of the Queen's Birthday given by the Consul General on April 30, 1969, Wednesday, from 6:30 to 8:30 P.M. Further details will appear in the next bulletin.